
CITY OF HAMILTON 

NOTICE  OF  MOTION 
 

Planning Committee Meeting: September 17, 2019 

 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR DANKO…………………………………………….…….…...  

SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CLARK……………………..…………………………… 

Electric Vehicle Charging Stations in New Developments 
 
WHEREAS, the City of Hamilton has declared a Climate Emergency and is moving 
towards a zero-carbon economy; 
  
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED: 
  
(a) That staff be directed to investigate options available through the planning 

approvals process to require an appropriate number of Electric Vehicle Charging 
Stations to be included as part of the parking requirement for new development, 
and report back to the Planning Committee; and, 

  
(b) That staff be directed to review the City’s by-laws, including the Municipal and 

Private Property By-law and On-Street Parking By-law, and report back with 
recommendations for ensuring that the City has appropriate tools and 
mechanisms in place to prohibit and enforce the parking of non-electric vehicles 
at Electric Vehicle Charging Stations in municipal parking lots and on-street 
parking spaces. 

 


